
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

4th September 2020 

 

 

Dear parents/carers, 

I have said we would monitor and review our practice as we go along. Having seen both a start and end to 
the day, we have amended our practice slightly and ask for your support. Please read the points below:  

1.       As an amendment to yesterday’s communication: 

a.       ALL primary year groups will be collected via primary gates 

b.       ALL secondary year groups will exit via the main school gates 

2.     The primary gates on to the main road are now entry only. When parents leave they must turn right by the 
inner gates and join the path to exit via the main school gates. We will have duty staff present to support 
with this instruction 

3.     Parents are asked to social distance at all times. That is 1m+ between each other, other people’s children, 
and our staff 

4.     Parents are requested to wear a face covering whilst visiting the school, including dropping off and picking 
up children at the start and end of the school day 

5.     Please ensure your children arrive at school as close to their start times as possible as this will prevent 
congestion outside the school gates. Times of the school day are attached. 

Further to these practical arrangements and in order to best support our teaching of maths, we would be 
very grateful if all secondary students could be equipped with a scientific calculator. This will reduce the 
borrowing of equipment reducing Covid risk and save lessons time. 

For our primary children only, we have decided that on the days on which they are taught PE, they can 
wear their PE kit for the whole day. The exception to this will be when we have the photographers in for 
the usual school photographs. We will inform you of this date close to the time. 

On Monday 7th September, Year 7 will be provided with a free school meal for lunch as we are currently 
setting up the biometric finger print system. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

From Tuesday 8th September, all students who are entitled to a free school meal will receive one. All other 
students will need to bring their own packed lunch or pay for their meals. 

My sincere thanks for your support! 

Kind regards, 

  

Mr Hyde 
Executive Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


